Notes from

NIMSS System Administrators Conference Call
April 8, 2008

1. Rubie provided an update on the search for a NIMSS programmer. She indicated that they have received several promising applications. 

In the meantime, Judy Sun has agreed to work as a temporary programmer. 
2. The Appendix E is to be revised to capture extension participation in MRF activities. A modified Appendix E form was reviewed at each of the regional association spring meetings and approved by all. Rather than listing the emphasis areas identified by USDA, the form will be completed by providing space for the appropriate CIS Knowledge Area (KA). A link to the emphasis areas will be provided on the Appendix E.

3. It was noted that the NRSP_TEMP files do not have a NRSP review form available for completion on NIMSS. This is a task for the programmer to take care of.

4. Questions about the use of MRF for ERA’s and CC’s have not been resolved. The language from CSREES indicates that the proposal must be “Documented in CRIS and included in the Plan of Work Report of Accomplishments and Results.” This would require a change in the CRIS forms. Rubie is to contact Dennis Unglesbee regarding the use of MRF funds for ERA’s and CC’s.
5. Rubie reported that the formula funds grants will have to be submitted on grants.gov (according to the last grants.gov conference call). Rubie will keep the system administrators notified about future grants.gov conference calls.

6. The next conference call will be May 20, 2008 at 11:00am EDT (10:00am CDT and 9:00am MDT). Chris will be responsible for the conference call.

